
Aberdeen City Council 
 
Summary of Evidence to Scottish Parliament Local Government and 
Transport Committee – Prostitution (Public Places) Scotland Bill 
 
Street Prostitution in Aberdeen   
 
The Aberdeen Harbour area has historically been associated with street 
prostitution.  In January 2001, Grampian Police established a prostitution 
management zone in a small part of the harbour area.   
 
The zone was set up to manage the effects of street prostitution in the area, 
improve the safety of both the women prostitutes and the businesses and 
residents in and around the harbour area, and to limit environmental problems 
and other nuisance activity associated with street prostitution.  The zone also 
contributes to deterring street prostitution from spreading into other residential 
areas of the harbour and the city centre.   
 
Prostitutes are permitted in the management zone after normal business 
hours (5pm onwards) with the exception of Clarence street which is after 9pm 
on weekdays and 5pm at the weekends.  They are not subject to arrest for 
soliciting, providing they commit no other offences. 
 
The zone is about practically managing the effects of street prostitution in an 
area where this activity has historically taken place.  The zone does not seek 
or intend to legitimise or encourage prostitution. The zone does however 
provide a focus for drugs and other services to engage with street prostitutes. 
 
The most recent report by Drugs Action estimates there are approximately 
150 – 200 women involved in prostitution in Aberdeen over a six-month 
period.  The majority are from Aberdeen and nearby.  As elsewhere, the vast 
majority of women have a drug addiction, and many are also funding their 
partners’ drug habit.   
 
There are different views on the management zone – prostitutes generally feel 
that the zone is too small, leading to territorial disputes, however this has to 
be balanced with the needs of businesses and residents in the area.   
 
Grampian Police has recently produced a problem profile of prostitution in 
Aberdeen and they will separately be providing evidence to the Committee.   
 
Local Approach to Prostitution 
 
Aberdeen City Council leads the Sex Industry Forum, which is part of 
Aberdeen Community Safety Partnership.  This is an interagency group set up 
to look at the safety, social and health issues associated with sex industry.  Its 
main aim is to minimise the adverse effects of the sex industry on areas of the 
city (particularly residential areas) to try to limit the danger to residents, 
visitors and prostitutes, and ultimately to help those caught up in prostitution 
to find ways out of the sex industry.   
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The Forum works with relevant agencies to implement ways of making the 
existing Management Zone and surrounding area a safer environment for all 
concerned, including both physical and environmental safety, and to assist 
those involved in prostitution to find ways out of the sex industry. 
 
Drugs Action has been working with street prostitutes for 12 years, including 
street work, and recently established a drop in centre near the management 
zone.  The drop-in is now open 4 evenings per week, and provides a safe 
space for women, health and other advice, and currently a pilot sexual health 
clinic once a month.   
 
The expansion of the drop-in was funded from Scottish Executive Violence 
Against Women funding, and also involves another local voluntary sector 
organisation, Rape and Abuse Support, who provide counselling and other 
support.  This highlights the high levels of domestic abuse, sexual abuse and 
other violence suffered by those involved in street prostitution currently or in 
their past. 
 
The Council and its partners are over the next few months considering the 
impact on our current local approach of the Police profile, along with the new 
Bill and the recently issued draft guidance for Councils and their community 
planning partners on tackling street prostitution.  It is too early to determine 
the likely outcome of this on the future of the zone. 
 
The Council and its partners are currently considering the potential impact of 
the draft guidance on local services.   Work to support street prostitutes to 
leave prostitution is challenging and complex.   We are aware from best 
practice in Glasgow and elsewhere of the need for intensive work and quick 
access to services including drugs and mental health services and the 
associated costs.  Whilst there may be some opportunities to adapt existing 
mainstream services to address some of these service needs, 
Aberdeen/Grampian receive amongst the lowest public sector funding 
settlements, which impacts on availability and development of these services. 
 
Comments on the Bill 
 
There is concern that street prostitution – and other forms of prostitution – is 
increasing and/or moving into other residential and city centre areas, and 
moving into the daytime. There is also concern about increased crime 
associated with street prostitution – between prostitutes, attacks on prostitutes 
by ‘punters’ and muggings etc of ‘punters’ by prostitutes and/or minders.  The 
increased involvement of ‘minders’ and similar and the potential spread of 
nuisance activity associated with prostitution into other areas of the city are 
also of concern. 
 
The Council and partners are keen to deter the spread and impact of 
prostitution in the city, to help those involved in street prostitution find ways 
out, and deter others from becoming involved.   
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We are also keen to dispel myths and misconceptions about prostitution, 
particularly street prostitution, and ensure that the very vulnerable and 
damaged group of people involved in street prostitution are not further 
exploited. 
 
The Bill as it stands will for the first time send a message to those buying sex 
on the streets as well as those selling sex on the streets that nuisance 
behaviour is not acceptable.  We welcome this message and would be keen 
to see further, stronger messages sent out about the reality and impact of 
street prostitution on those caught up in prostitution as well as the wider 
community. 
 
At this stage, it would appear that the Bill could potentially have some limited 
impact on the nuisance activity associated with street prostitution, and there 
are a number of challenges to be clarified and resolved around how the 
proposed new offence would be policed and prosecuted.   
 
There is concern that it may be more difficult to target the buyers of sex than 
the sellers, leading potentially to higher numbers of prostitutes being 
prosecuted for this offence.  This would cut across the aim of the Executive to 
equalise the treatment of buyers and sellers of sex. 
 
We are also concerned that the public may have expectations of this Bill 
which cannot be realised, particularly in relation to ‘kerb-crawling’.  
 
Conclusion 
 
Grampian Police is leading a recently launched long term city centre operation 
– Operation Oak – to tackle a range of antisocial behaviour in and around the 
city centre and beach/harbour area.  This operation is supported by the 
Council and includes tackling prostitution related activity.  Analysis of the first 
phase of this operation is currently under way, which will include the 
identification of ‘repeat offenders’ who can be targeted for enforcement action 
under the antisocial behaviour or other appropriate legislation.   
 
There is already in Aberdeen strong joint working around the sex industry, 
and more widely antisocial behaviour and community safety.  The Council will 
continue to work with the police and other partners to tackle antisocial 
behaviour and other nuisance behaviour, including that associated with street 
prostitution.     
 
 
 
 
Leslie Brown 
Community Safety Strategist 
Strategic Leadership 
Aberdeen City Council 
23 October 2006 
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